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Dear 
I am writing to express my deep concern about the proposed cut to the winter fuel allowance, and to urge you to oppose this harmful policy in tomorrow’s vote.

According to 2023 mid-year population estimates from the ONS, around 177,000 people in Suffolk[1] alone, who are currently eligible for winter fuel payments, face uncertainty over this vital support. I have included a breakdown below. These vulnerable individuals and families depend on the winter fuel allowance to stay warm during the colder months.

This cut will hit rural areas like Suffolk especially hard. Rural homes are statistically less energy efficient than urban homes, requiring more energy to maintain a safe and healthy temperature[2]. Many of these homes are also not connected to the main gas network, meaning residents must use more costly heating sources like wood, canister gas, or oil[3]. Currently, heating oil costs 66p per litre – a 12p increase since 2020[4] – making it even more difficult to afford adequate heating.

Without the support of the winter fuel allowance, many of our most vulnerable residents will face heating bills they simply cannot afford. Rural communities are already burdened with higher living expenses and limited access to essential services. Losing the winter fuel allowance will only push them into deeper hardship.

I strongly urge you to consider the severe consequences this policy would have on your constituents and to vote against this cut. The well-being of hundreds of thousands of Suffolk residents depends on your support.

[1]

	LA
	
	Age 66+

	Babergh
	
	24,575

	East Suffolk
	
	67,371

	Ipswich
	
	22,264

	Mid Suffolk
	
	25,996

	West Suffolk
	
	36,649

	Suffolk total
	
	176,855


[2] DLUHC: “English Housing Survey”, energy performance in 2022 

[3] Citizens Advice: "Off-Gas Consumers: Information on Households without Mains Gas Heating" 2019

[4] Office for National Statistics: “Average heating oil price 1000 litres”

Yours sincerely
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Cllr Matthew Hicks
Leader of Suffolk County Council 

Endeavour House, 8 Russell Road, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP1 2BX
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